NATIONAL ASSEMBLY

FOR ORAL REPLY ON WEDNESDAY, 20 MARCH 2002

QUESTION NO 6

(PREVIOUSLY QUESTION 83 FOR WRITTEN REPLY)

DATE OF PUBLICATION IN INTERNAL QUESTION PAPER: 15 JANUARY 2002

(INTERNAL QUESTION PAPER NO 2)

Dr S J Gous (NNP) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
Whether any research has been undertaken to determine the impact of cholera on the economy of South Africa; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details;

(2)
whether expediting the provision of basic services will be less costly in the long term than dealing with the epidemic on a day-to-day basis?
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REPLY:

(1)
The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry is not aware of any research or studies to determine the impact of cholera on the economy of South Africa.

(2)
The elimination of the cholera risk requires a long-term strategy to provide water and sanitation services backed up by health and hygiene education.  This programme is underway.  Cholera outbreaks may need to be addressed in the short term.  Until full service coverage is achieved, there therefore needs to be a two-pronged approach in the battle against this disease.  The Government’s position in this regard is as follows:

(i) Short term

My Department re-allocated an amount of R35,23 million in the 2000/01 financial year to provide safe water and sanitation infrastructure to prevent the further spread of cholera in areas of KwaZulu-Natal.  Furthermore, the National Treasury provided R 30 million for the 2001/02 financial year to my Department to address the cholera outbreak.  In response to the recent outbreak of cholera in Ladysmith and surrounding areas, an additional amount of R25 million was allocated for the provision of emergency water services infrastructure.  Where localised outbreaks have occurred in the Limpopo and Eastern Cape Provinces, similar interventions have been made at a total cost of less than R 4 million.  These budgetary provisions are in addition to the annual allocation for water services projects in e.g. R300 million in KwaZulu-Natal and the allocations that have been provided for on the budgets of e.g. the Department of Health and Local Government.
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(ii) Longer term

My Department’s water supply and sanitation programme aims to ensure universal basic service provision.  I am of the opinion that expediting the provision of basic services will be less costly in the long term than dealing with the epidemic on a day-to day basis.

Since it is not possible to address the huge backlog inherited by this Government overnight, the option posed by the question is not viable.

